ELK GROVE HISTORICAL SOCIETY BOARD MINUTES

FEBRUARY 23, 1994

Directors in Attendance:

Elaine Wright Virginia Ring Joyce Amundson Carol Amundson

President Elaine Wright opened the meeting at 5:15, and the minutes of the January 26, 1994 were given to those in attendance. There were no bills or Treasurer Report.

Correspondents from a student in Australia requesting information on early settlers in the Gold Fields was received and given to Carl Amundson for reply. Joyce is writing this months newsletter and will be helped by Virginia Ring. Joyce will get a paid membership list from Sharon O'Hara, so reminders can be sent out.

Bob Fite is on vacation so no report was given on Programs. Next months program on March 14th, will be at the hotel with a slide show by Betty Pinkerton, on "Where are we going in Elk Grove."

Elaine reported that the county is still working on our insurance for the hotel and Rhoads School, we should know soon.

Carl presented us with the cost to build the stairway for the hotel from Feist Cabinet Shop of \$4,644.00. Randy Feist will give us a 35% discount on labor and materials, which would then come to \$3,339.00. It was mention we should have a fundraiser called "Buy will put something in the a Step" for \$100.00 per step. Joyce newsletter. Carl said Greg Heguigaray has volunteered to do the landscaping at the hotel.

Elaine received a call from Vivian Pagel of South California, who is a member of the John Rhoads Family and interested in having a Rhoads Family Reunion. Carl will contact some of the Rhoads Family living in Sacramento to see if we can get something going.

Elaine talked about a fundraiser at Silva's Sheldon Inn with the Elk Grove Theater Group or with Olga Batey. Elaine will talk to Doug and Barbara Silva.

Western Festival Committee Jeanne Womack ask if the Elk Grove Historical Society would be the Grand Marshals for the Western Festival Parade. Elaine will check on getting a wagon to ride on.

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Elaine Wright, President